[bookmark: _Hlk88076487]Southminster Presbyterian Church
[bookmark: _Hlk127877562][bookmark: _Hlk65015108]Reformation Sunday
October 27, 2024
9:30 a.m. 

Find the link for the service on one of these sites:
1) on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SouthminsterGlenEllyn/  
2) our YouTube channel:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPgWICngOvkmR1OXgCG_wiA/live
3) our web site: https://www.southminsterpc.org/ 

If the video feed is interrupted during the service, we will continue to record and then post the full video on Facebook and our web site as soon as possible.  

[bookmark: _Hlk64639528][bookmark: _Hlk65015151][bookmark: _Hlk83308393] 	Gathering Music/Photo Story: “Reformation/Confirmation”   

 	Welcome, Announcements, Moment for Stewardship
[bookmark: _Hlk169706568]  	Lighting the Candles	(Acts 2:2)‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬‬
They devoted themselves to the apostles’ teaching and fellowship, 
to the breaking of bread and the prayers.

[bookmark: _Hlk97753666] 	Bagpipe Prelude:  Ancient Words	

[Please remain seated as we begin worship.]
[bookmark: _Hlk158820702]	Hymn:   Christ Our Hope in Life and Death             	pg. 7, gold supplement

[bookmark: _Hlk170740086]	Call to Worship  		
	Leader:	Through Jesus Christ, God has called us to a faith journey.
	People:	We may never be able to predict where our faith journey may take us,
	Leader:	But we know our journey will always be filled with God’s grace.  
[bookmark: _Hlk176381062][bookmark: _Hlk126280184]	People:	What are our guides on this journey?
	Leader:	Sola Scriptura, Scripture Alone
	People:	Solus Christus, Christ Alone
	Leader:	Sola Fide, Faith Alone
	People:	Soli Deo, Glory to God alone.
[bookmark: _Hlk71232737]	All:	Let us worship God.

 	Hymn:   In Christ Alone         			pg. 25, gold supplement

 	Prayer of Confession:  (unison)   (Prayer written by Father David Hankus and Pastor Wendy Boden
                                                                       on the 500th anniversary of the Reformation.)
[bookmark: _Hlk166678311]Heavenly Father, your Son Jesus prayed that those who believe in Him may be one as you and your Son are one. We know that in spite of progress made towards the unity you so desire, there is still work to be done. Guide us, gracious Father, along the path of love, forgiveness, compassion, and understanding. We now profess our belief in one God: Father, Son and Holy Spirit, a Trinity that unites us in our shared identity. Help us profess with both our words and actions a common faith that unites us as the people you have created us to be: brothers and sisters with one Lord and Savior. May the Body of Christ be one in faith, hope, and love. We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, who lives and reigns with you in the unity of the Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever. Now, hear our silent and personal prayers. Amen.   
	
[bookmark: _Hlk74215069]       	(Time of silence for personal prayer and confession)    	

  	Declaration of God’s Grace/The Good News of Jesus Christ     	(Phil. 3:9; Eph. 2:17)
	Leader:	“God accepted us simply because of our faith in Christ,”
 		through whom our sins were forgiven.
	People:	May he help us to continue to “preach peace 
 		to those who are near and far.”
	All:	In the name of Jesus Christ, we are forgiven. Amen.

 	Response 582:  	Glory to God, Whose Goodness Shines on Me   
Glory to God, whose goodness shines on me,
And to the Son, whose grace has pardoned me,
And to the Spirit, whose love has set me free.
As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be. Amen.
World without end, without end. Amen.
World without end, without end. Amen.
World without end, without end. Amen.
As it was in the beginning, is now and ever shall be. Amen.

Text Adapt. and Music ©2008 Paul M. Vasile
Reprinted/Streamed with permission under OneLicense.net #A-739517. All rights reserved.

 	The Passing of the Peace                                
                                             
	Word with Children: Presentation of Children’s Bible 	Blair Baldwin, Deb Bohi
	 	               Children worshiping in the sanctuary, please come forward.

As the children leave:
	Thy Word Is a Lamp unto My Feet                                            Hymnal 458
Refrain
Thy word is a lamp unto my feet
And a light unto my path.
Thy word is a lamp unto my feet
And a light unto my path.

Verse
When I feel afraid
And I think I've lost my way,
Still you're there right beside me.
Nothing will I fear
As long as you are near.
Please be near me to the end.

Refrain
Thy word is a lamp unto my feet
And a light unto my path.
Thy word is a lamp unto my feet
And a light unto my path.

CCLI Song # 14301
Amy Grant | Michael W. Smith
© 1984 Meadowgreen Music Company (Admin. by Capitol CMG Publishing)
Curb Word Music (Admin. by WC Music Corp.)
For use solely with the SongSelect® Terms of Use. All rights reserved. www.ccli.com
CCLI License # 21214429

	Prayer for Illumination     

[bookmark: _Hlk130293746][bookmark: _Hlk176376150]  	Scripture Lessons: 	Psalm 119:103-105   		Pew Bible, p. 569 (O.T.)
 		2 Timothy 3:10-17  		Pew Bible p. 213 (N.T.)

  	Sermon:        	“The Good Book”                  	Dr. Blair Nelson

	Confirmation
[bookmark: _Hlk99015521]		Presentation of Confirmand
		Words of Scripture
 	 	Profession of Faith
 			Renunciation
 			Affirmation of Faith: The Apostles’ Creed
  	  Leader:	Do you believe in God the Father?
	 All:	I believe in God, the Father almighty, creator of 
 		heaven and earth.
	  Leader:	Do you believe in Jesus Christ, the Son of God?
	 All:	I believe in Jesus Christ, God’s only Son, our Lord,
 		who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, born of the Virgin Mary,
 		suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, died, and was buried;
 		he descended to the dead.
 		On the third day he rose again; he ascended into heaven,
 		he is seated at the right hand of the Father,
 		and he will come to judge the living and the dead.
	  Leader:	Do you believe in God the Holy Spirit?
	 All:	I believe in the Holy Spirit, the holy catholic Church,
 		the communion of saints, the forgiveness of sins,
 		the resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting. Amen.
[bookmark: _Hlk99013566]
	 	Question of Membership
[bookmark: _Hlk100667187]	  Leader:	You have publicly professed your faith. Will you be a faithful member 
 		of this congregation, share in its worship and ministry through your 
 		prayers and gifts, your study and service, and so fulfill your calling to be 
 		a disciple of Jesus Christ?
   Confirmand: 	I will with God’s help.  

	 	Congregational Prayer (unison)
Gracious God, by water and the Spirit, you claimed us as your own, cleansing us from sin, and giving us new life. You made us members of your body, the church, calling us to be your servants in the world. Renew in this confirmand the covenant you made in his baptism. Continue the good work you have begun in him. Send him forth in the power of your Spirit to love and serve you with joy, and to strive for justice and peace in all the earth, in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen.
 	 	Laying on of Hands      
[bookmark: _Hlk100667158]	  Leader:	O Lord, uphold Jake by your Holy Spirit. 
 		Daily increase in him your gifts of grace: the spirit of wisdom 
 		and understanding, the spirit of counsel and might, the spirit of 
 		knowledge and the fear of the Lord, the spirit of joy in your 
 		presence, both now and forever.
   	Confirmand:	Amen.  

 	 	Welcome New Member
	 	Congregational Response (unison)
With joy and thanksgiving we welcome you to share with 
us in the ministry of Christ, for we are all one in him.

	 	Presentation of Bible and Candlestick

	Hymn 727:  Will You Let Me Be Your Servant   (verse 1)   

Prayers of the People and the Lord’s Prayer    
		Leader:	Lord, in your mercy, 
		People:	hear our prayers.   
The Lord’s Prayer:
Our Father who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come, 
thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread; 
and forgive us our debts, as we forgive our debtors; and lead us not into
temptation, but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom and the power 
and the glory, forever. Amen.

Offering of Ourselves and Our Gifts
[The offering plate is at the back of the sanctuary. Please leave your gift or pledge
in the plate on your way into or out of worship.]

[bookmark: _Hlk162434276]	Offertory Anthem:   Holy Ground 	                            Gervon Davis, arr. Lloyd Larson

	*Doxology 		Hymnal #606
Praise God, from whom all blessings flow;
Praise Him all creatures here below;
Praise Him above, ye heavenly host;
Praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost. Amen.

Public domain

	Prayer of Thanksgiving and Dedication  
       
	Hymn 275:   A Mighty Fortress Is Our God   

	Charge and Benediction 
   	Leader:	Now go and serve the Lord,
  	People: 	For we are blessed to be a blessing! Alleluia!

 	Bagpipe Postlude:  Amazing Grace


[bookmark: _Hlk82086255][bookmark: _Hlk80803099][bookmark: _Hlk109339699][bookmark: _Hlk111715932][bookmark: _Hlk108530327][bookmark: _Hlk106363372][bookmark: _Hlk82192008][bookmark: _Hlk130294100][bookmark: _Hlk176377073][bookmark: _Hlk98488795]Participants and Technical Crew
Dr. Blair Nelson
Rev. Wendy Boden
Greeter/Fellowship: Kathy Sanders
Musicians: Tom Anderson, Lynn Ferino, Elise Henkels; David Johnston, bagpipes
Worship Associate: David Kozich
Tech support: Chris Kozich, Blair Nelson

[bookmark: _Hlk115340644]The flowers today are given by Donna Marton in memory of her mother, Ruby Cresswell’s birthday.



If you are online, we’re glad to have you! Using the comments section on Facebook, you can say hello, ask for words of peace, or request prayers.

If you are present for worship, please wear a name tag; they are on the Mission shelf in the Narthex and on the shelf across from the church offices. Following the service, you are invited by the deacons to gather for a time of fellowship in the narthex. 
[bookmark: _Hlk168997554]
Sunday Morning Adult Ed. Bible Study, 11:15 a.m.: If you’re at church and wish to join us, get your coffee at fellowship time and then find Blair in the parlor/library. 

You are invited to join us on Facebook (https://www.facebook.com/SouthminsterGlenEllyn/), where we have a live sharing of “Heart to Heart” with Pastor Wendy Boden at 4:20 p.m. most weeks Tuesday through Friday.   

We continue to be live on Sunday morning for worship at 9:30 a.m. (slideshow beginning at 9:15) on YouTube at
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPgWICngOvkmR1OXgCG_wiA/live
or on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/SouthminsterGlenEllyn/
If you are watching from home on Facebook, please check in and say hello so we can see that you have joined us. This is one way to make worship less “remote” and strengthen community at Southminster.
The live video will appear about 15 minutes before the scheduled start time. 
If for any reason the feed falters, rest assured that a recording will be posted to Facebook and You Tube as soon as possible.

[bookmark: _Hlk121484615]You can also find links to recordings of the weekday sessions, special services, and Sunday worship posted on our web site: https://www.southminsterpc.org/ or by going to our YouTube channel:
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCPgWICngOvkmR1OXgCG_wiA/videos

Photo Stories/PowerPoints help us feel connected!   
Photo Stories/PowerPoints help us prepare for worship, connect with one another, and make sure that our at-home people get both sound and sight. Watch here for coming opportunities for you to share your photos.


Calling all musicians, vocal or instrumental! If you would like to offer your musical gifts in worship, please talk to Tom Anderson at the piano after the postlude, during fellowship, by text at 651-246-5029, or by emailing the office (admin@southminsterpc.org) and we’ll forward your message.


[bookmark: m_-2852601194967189304__Hlk132360388][bookmark: _Hlk153880095][bookmark: _Hlk135908726]Notes from Blair Nelson:   
Adult Education: Join us in the Parlor/Library at 11:15 a.m. (pour a second cup of fellowship coffee and bring it with you—this is a civilized event) for an hour of study, conversation, and edification as we read Matthew’s gospel together. 

Men of Southminster:  Put Wednesday, Nov. 20, on your calendar for our next get-together.  Let Blair N know what time will work best and whether you want to tell your story on that day.  

Youth: Clued In was great! Thanks for being there. No youth event this weekend, but Trunk or Treat is worth your time. Hope to see you there.

Sleep Out Saturday: Once again, Southminster’s crack team of skilled and practiced sleepers will be putting their skills to good effect to help homeless families. Next weekend,  Nov. 2-3, they will brave the cold and sleep outside as part of Bridge Communities’ Sleep Out Saturday fundraiser. You can sponsor a sleeper through a donation to Bridge by clicking on your favorite sleeper’s name at https://www.bridgecommunities.org/sleep-out-saturday/group136. 


Newsletter deadline! Our newsletter, the Dialog, will go out on Wednesday, November 6. That means if you have any information you want to have included, it is due this Wednesday, October 30!


From the Christian Education Ministry:  Trunk or Treat today!   
Don’t forget our Trunk or Treat event this afternoon from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in our parking lot. This event is open to the public, so please invite your friends, neighbors, and relatives. Children must be accompanied by an adult. 


From the Worship Ministry  
All Saints Sunday: Remembering those we have lost this past year
Our service next Sunday, November 3 – All Saints Sunday – is a way to acknowledge our grief by giving it to God as we renew our hope in God through Jesus Christ. Death does not have the last word! On that Sunday we draw close to God and to one another. We remember the hope that we are called to as Christ’s people. We will conclude our worship that day by gathering in our Memorial Garden and blessing the new memorial bricks that have been placed there during the past year.


A quick note from the Stewardship Ministry   
As we continue in this season of stewardship, I encourage you to please turn in your stewardship pledge card. Your commitment not only supports the mission and ministries of our church but also reflects our collective dedication to serving God and our community.

By pledging, you help us plan for the year ahead, ensuring that we can continue to share God’s love in meaningful ways. Every gift, no matter the size, makes a difference.

Thank you for being a faithful steward of the blessings God has entrusted to you.

Stewardship Moderator,
Jay Lerch
jaylerch@sbcglobal.net


Daylight Saving Time ends next weekend! Be sure to set your clock to “fall back” one hour before you fall asleep Saturday night and enjoy that extra hour of sleep.


[bookmark: _Hlk180672934]Welcome and Outreach Ministry invites anyone interested in becoming a member of Southminster Presbyterian Church to attend a New Member Brunch on Sunday, November 17, at 11:00 a.m. Please talk with our Pastor Wendy Boden if you are interested.

Also in November… An Artists’ Reception!
If you are enjoying the artwork in our main hallway art gallery, come meet the artists on Sunday afternoon, November 10, from 12:30 to 2:00.


Presbyterian Women: November’s meeting will be “Fall Floral Arrangements” on Friday, November 15, with Linda Ellinghausen guiding us in creating our own arrangements. The cost is $12 per person, which is due prior to the November meeting. If you plan to make a floral arrangement, the deadline to sign up is Sunday, November 3 (the sign-up sheet is on PW bulletin board). You don’t have to sign up if you plan to just come and watch. All women are welcome!


A note from Barb: The puzzles are back – have fun and help SCARCE! 
A friend from my church volunteers at SCARCE and often has boxes of donated jigsaw puzzles that need to be assembled so they’ll know whether all the pieces are there. I have several puzzles in the church office (under the front edge of the desk). Take one home, assemble it, and then put a note on the box: “All pieces here” or “Pieces missing.” Then bring it back so I can return it to SCARCE. (They have other things they can do with puzzles that are missing pieces – using pieces for art projects, for instance, or simply recycling the cardboard.)


Jubilee Bucks
Thanks to all who ordered Jubilee Bucks on October 6; Southminster’s year-to-date total of “free” money from the sale of these gift cards is $1,604.51.
Your next chance to order will be Sunday, November 3, but you can always get your order in early with an email to bobbifrey@aol.com.  
 

Donations for PRC (People’s Resource Center):  
Our weekly donations are greatly appreciated! Every bit helps! Each client receives between 70-100 pounds of food per visit! PRC receives, rescues, sorts and distributes about 40,000 pounds of food per week. Thanks to all! If you’d like suggestions for the most needed items for the PRC food pantry, there are lists of suggested donations in one of the literature stands on the shelf in the main hallway that is across from the church offices.


Care Notes: “In everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God.” -Philippians 4:6 
Even though we aren’t all together for worship, we are still collecting prayer requests! Please email or leave a message on our answering machine at 630-469-9149 if you won’t be present to fill out a prayer request slip.

[bookmark: _Hlk155638875]Friends,
You are all invited to offer prayer for people whether they are members or not. It would be a joy and very helpful to know how people are doing. If you have submitted a person to be prayed for, please send an update to the office once in a while. Thank you! Pastor Wendy

New requests and updates are italicized in our prayer list.
[bookmark: _Hlk150856549][bookmark: _Hlk135909715][bookmark: _Hlk178941459]
Joys and Concerns     
The flowers today are given by Donna Marton in memory of her mother, Ruby Cresswell’s birthday.
We give thanks to God for joys.
We pray for the whole world and our nation: 
  - We pray for all those affected by Hurricanes Helene and Milton, especially the families of those who lost lives and homes, as well as all who are working to provide assistance.
  - We pray for our sisters and brothers in Cuba, who have experienced long periods without power.
  - Peace for Haiti and Sudan; Hamas, Israel, the people of Palestine, Iran, and the tangle of interests in the Middle East; Ukraine and Russia
  - Pray for the American people to come together as we vote, and may we have a peaceful transition.
  - We pray for an end to gun violence in our nation. In one day (last Sunday, October 20) there were 121 shooting incidents in 32 states plus the District of Columbia, leaving 52 people dead and 108 people injured. To see current statistics for shootings in this country, go to https://www.gunviolencearchive.org.
  - We pray for our nation as we continue to wrestle with race relations.
  - We pray for United Methodist clergy in Northern Illinois who have faced hostility and threats because they are foreign-born and/or are serving in cross-cultural appointments.
  - We continue to pray for peace in the world
Blessed are those who mourn: 
  - The family and friends of Pam Ellinghausen Greenholt, Hal’s niece, who died on Saturday
  - The family and friends of Simon Nabeti, who died on Friday, October 18, from a rare blood cancer. He was 13 years old, an 8th grader at Hadley Middle School. 
  - John and Alicia Rasnic just recently heard of the death in August of their friend Irving “Joe” Johnson, Jr. who was a good friend of John’s in college and the best man at their wedding.
  - Prayers for Pastor Laura Hollinger Antonelli of 1st United Methodist Church and her family on the death of her uncle.
  - Barb Doppelt’s friends, the Lafontaine family, on the death of their father/grandfather Bill last week after a long time in declining health
  - The Henkels family on the death of Terri, sister-in-law of Steve and Elise, who died on October 7
  - Marta Sundquist and family of the death of her mother, Elizabeth Parrish 
  - Victor King and family on the death of his sister, Elrene King, in South Africa
  - Prayers for the family and friends of Caroline Linde, and especially for Ralph
  - For those we name in our hearts and hold dear
We lift up those who are affected by cancer, as well as their support systems:
  - Floyd Rogers asks prayers for his cousin, Maryann Carlson, moving into palliative care for cancer.
Please help us pray for your family and friends by updating your loved ones’ information with the church office. We support them and you in their journey.   
  - We continue to pray for: Kim, Mark, Frank B., Katie B., Tom G., Frank L., Jean K., Jan M., Nikki M., Rebecca M., Tim O., Betsey P., Laura P., Cis R., Gerry S., Marta S., Meagan S., Mary T., Shelayne, and others we name in our hearts. 
We pray for all who are recovering or dealing with mental or physical health or other challenges:
  - Roger, JoAnn, John, Lydia, Kate, Maggie, Mark, My-Lee
  - Dorothy, the daughter of our friend Edem in Ghana, having pediatric neurological challenges
  - Kim Gosney’s sister is still hospitalized but is doing better and is being weaned off meds.
  - Lori Davis, a coworker of Steve Shierry, is recovering from a collapsed lung.
  - Hurricane check-ins: Louanne is well, as are Alan Stevenson and Bob and Rose Audette
  - Donna Marton’s family asks prayers for Mark’s housing options, that he would be able to transition easily to the next room or facility.
  - Mark and Maggie  
  - Paul Jeziorski’s brother, Dave, is recovering at home from pneumonia.
  - Pray for our pets
  - Joan Koska is rehabbing at Alta Oak Brook Care, 2013 Midwest Road, Oak Brook, IL 60523. No visitors at this time, please, but cards are welcome.
  - Rick Crilly, recovering from shunt surgery, which went well
  - Pat Wiedner, at home now following hip replacement and rehab
  - Heather Kralicek recovering from foot surgery    
  - Prayers for Paul Anderson following ankle surgery   
  - Jim Smith, at Brookdale, and all who are in care centers
  - Those trying to conceive and struggling with infertility
  - Prayers for all who are looking for meaningful employment
  - All those who have medical concerns and upcoming medical procedures
  - All those who are experiencing chronic pain.
  - For those who are depressed
  - Difficult marriages
  - We continue prayers for those in hospice care: Gail Johnston at Du Page Convalescent Center (If you send a card to Gail, please mail it to Andrea Schmidt, whose address is in the directory.); former President Jimmy Carter, who is now 100 years old
  - We continue to pray for: Barb (Deb’s cousin), Brandon, Dan, Joe M., Felice T., Isabella, Kathy, Linda T., Mya, Oaklen, Phyllis L.
We pray for the Jeremiah 29 discernment task force and all of us as we seek God’s will for Southminster in the 21st century. May we all be attentive to the Holy Spirit’s leading. 
Prayers for our worshiping community as we discern together God’s call on SPC for the 21st century.

[bookmark: _Hlk153809572][bookmark: _Hlk165988364][bookmark: _Hlk175833505][bookmark: _Hlk139019122][bookmark: _Hlk139627531][bookmark: _Hlk178856493]Caring for you!    
Our Congregational Care Committee is ready to assist in time of need. If you need assistance from the Congregational Care Ministry or Helping Hands in October call Deacon Beth Bonde (630-207-1113). You may call Pastor Wendy Boden on her cell or home phone (if she has shared the numbers with you) or leave a message for her at the church office: 630-469-9149. Email Wendy at wendy@southminsterpc.org. (Please note that she can only read email when she is in the office.) You may also call your deacon if you need help from the church.

Regular Office Schedule: The church office is closed on Mondays and Wednesdays.
Barb’s regular schedule is to be in the office Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays from approximately 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. while her son attends his day program on those days. Mondays and Wednesdays she works from home.


Grace and peace to you! Remember that we love God, neighbor, and one another. Our address is 680 South Park Blvd., Glen Ellyn, IL 60137 if you would like to set up an online account with your bank or mail in your pledge. Online giving through Vanco is also now an option –for details contact Ron Birchall. 


Dates to remember this week: 
Sunday, October 27, Reformation Sunday
  Worship at 9:30 a.m. - in person and also live on Facebook
  Fellowship in the Narthex following worship with “Breads of the World”
  Staff meeting at 11:00 in the Pastor’s office  
  Adult Ed. Bible Study at 11:15 a.m. in McHenry Parlor/Library
  Trunk or Treat from 3:00-5:00 p.m. in the parking lot (or Fellowship Hall, in case 
      of bad weather)
Monday, October 28 – Pastor’s Sabbath
Tuesday-Friday – Pastor Wendy’s Heart to Heart on Facebook live at 4:20 p.m. 
Tuesday, October 29 
  Staff calendar meeting, 12:30 p.m. in McHenry Parlor/Library
  A.A. meets at 7:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall 
Wednesday, October 30
  eNotes go out, but it is also the deadline of the November Dialog!
Thursday, October 31
  Young Adults Video Club at 8:30 p.m.
Friday, November 1
  A.A. meets at 6:30 p.m. in Fellowship Hall
Saturday, November 2
  Sleep Out Saturday – participants arrive at 4:00 p.m.
  Don’t forget to set your clocks back an hour before you go to sleep!
Next Sunday, November 3 – All Saints Sunday
  Daylight Saving Time ends!
  Order Jubilee Bucks gift cards by 
  Early - Breakfast for the Sleep-Out Saturday participants in Fellowship Hall
  Worship and communion at 9:30 a.m. - in person and also live on Facebook
  Fellowship in the Narthex following worship
  Staff meeting at 11:00 in the Pastor’s office  
  No Adult Ed. Bible Study 


Covid – where are we now?
Covid spiked in recent months, so we have continued having a “comfort zone” toward the back of the sanctuary. You may, of course, continue to wear a mask, if you so choose.



Bearing Fruit – October 27, 2024
Confirmation and Reformation Sunday

Today we are confirming the baptismal vows of a son of our congregation, Jacob Falkman, “Jake.” Jake has shared his statement of faith with the elders of Southminster and was joyfully welcomed into our membership as an adult. When someone is confirmed, it is also an opportunity for all of us to remember our baptisms and reaffirm our walk of discipleship. Confirmation is not the end of the journey but a continuation of life’s faith journey as a disciple of Jesus Christ. 

October 31, 1517, is considered the birthday of the Protestant Reformation. Reformed churches, including the Presbyterian branch of the family tree that is Christianity, commemorate this on the last Sunday in October. Through the years, in different times and places, Christians have tried to articulate clearly the Lordship of Jesus Christ. Their statements, or confessions, are represented by the banners displayed today. Each banner represents a particular time in history and place to show how God’s people have tried to live as faithful followers of Jesus Christ.

Father David Hankus and our pastor, Rev. Wendy Boden, wrote today’s Prayer of Confession in honor of the 500th anniversary of the Reformation. On that day, the Catholic and Protestant clergy came together in Glen Ellyn to demonstrate that we are all one in Christ.  

As Protestant and Reformed Christians, we live by Grace Alone, Faith Alone, and Scripture Alone. Another important result of the Reformation is the emphasis on the Priesthood of All Believers, the call of all lay people to be engaged in the work of Christ’s Church. Scripture is our authority. The confessions are our guides. The Westminster Confession states that the Church of Jesus Christ is “reformed and always reforming according to the word of God.” Only the Bible holds the position of authority in our faith. Our 12 confessions were written by many people in different life situations, which are a response to their time's historical and political stresses. 

The unities of these 12 confessions are:
· Conviction that Jesus Christ is the one truly human and truly divine Mediator, Lord, and Savior.
· Doctrine of the Trinity
· The Authority of Scripture
· The work of the Holy Spirit in the interpretation of the Scripture.
· The right preaching of Scripture and the right administration of the Sacraments
· God’s sovereign claim on our personal lives and our lives together.
· We live our lives faithful to our Lord Jesus Christ, guided by Scripture, and seek to live as a church family faithful to God’s sovereign call on our lives as a church family. 

Our 12 confessions help us answer, “What does God call us to do and be in the world.”

If you would like more information about the confessions and banners of our faith tradition, there are booklets on the prayer table. 

Together as faithful disciples of Jesus Christ we bear the fruit of God’s love.
